GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE WATER DISTRICT

Special Meeting-----September 14, 1981

A Tour was held on September 14, 1981 with the following G.C.W.C.D. Board Members present: K.E. McDougald, William Hines, Ev Schumaker, Sam Taylor, D.L. Taylor.

Special Service Water District Members Present: Ev Schumaker and

George White.

Also Present: Larry Anderson and Dennis Strong from the Division of Water Resources, Pete Perry and Kay Salazar from the National Park Service, Monte Bowthorpe and Kim Tatmum from the Sportsman Club, J. Westwood and Helen Tranter from Moab Irrigation. Dave Bretzke, Executive Director, Russ Donoghue, R.W.A.U., Margaret Osborn, Secretary and Dale Pierson.

The tour began at the Shumway Building on South Highway 163. The District is contemplating the purchase of the building for the District Office and warehouse.

The tour then went to the Reservoir and Larry Anderson discussed with the group the blanketing of the lake and inspected the crack. Brad Price will be in Moab for the meeting on September 15 and Larry Anderson will also be at the meeting. The problems with the present crack and the blanketing will be discussed at the meeting.

TOUR

ATTENDANCE

The tour members also looked at the Diversion Structure and discussed the problem of the debris plugging the trash rack.

A dinner was then held at the Sundowner Restaurant with the following Board Members Present: K.E. McDougald, Chairman, Curt Young, D.L. Taylor, Sam Taylor, Ev Schumaker, George White. Also Present: Larry Anderson, Dennis Strong, Pete Perry, Kay Salazar, J. Westwood, Helen Tranter, Dave Bretzke, Russ Donoghue, Dale Pierson and Margaret Osborn.

DINNER

K.E. McDougald announced that Larry Anderson and Brad Price will discuss, in the meeting on September 15, 1981 the blanketing of the lake and the \$300,000 requested for the completion of the Reservoir project. Also, Kay Salazar and Pete Perry will discuss the Recreation Plan for the Reservoir.

Larry Anderson, Engineer, briefly discussed the simulation study for Moab Irrigation and stated he would be attending the following morning meeting to discuss, with the G.C.W.C.D., the blanketing of the lake